AIDC 100

Annual Meeting Minutes

October 21, 2004

The annual meeting was called to order at 8:55 a.m. by David Allais.  David pointed out that this was our 2nd annual meeting at Stony Brook and he thanked the university for their hospitality.  He also welcomed our guests; Tom Miller and Dan Mullen of AIM who would appear later on the agenda.  He then turned the meeting over to Dick Meyers.  

Membership Committee

Dick reviewed the presentation from the Membership Committee.  There are currently 127 total members; 91 are active and 6 members are “missing” (please let Dick know if you have any information on Dominic Tan, Takashi Nakagama, Hitomi Sekikawa, Bjorn Passad, John Fedak, Don Skinner and subsequent to the meeting, Don Chamblin.)  Inductees since last year’s meeting were announced: George Wright IV, Steve Halliday, Henri Barthel, Akira Shibata, Rick Schuessler, Richard Rees, Tom Brady, Mike Weaver, Mike Lowry, Bruce Philpot, Clifford Horwitz, Christopher Hook, Dr. Ynjiun Wang, and Jack Householder.  

Leadership Council

Dick then continued with an update from the Leadership Council.  He thanked the group (Ackley, Allais, Berge, Biss, Bushnell, Hicks, Meyers, Roberts and Shuman) for their assistance this past year.  He also thanked the group from Stony Brook University (Chris, Lois, Kristen and Jason) for all of their assistance in putting together the Forum and Annual Meeting. 

Dick pointed out key accomplishments of the past year and all who contributed to these were acknowledged; The George Goldberg Memorial and plague for this is in motion, AIDC 100 was incorporated, the Forum was held, a relationship with AIM has been pursued, AIDC 100 has assisted in the selection of the Dilling Award, a new website has been designed and established (thanks to Larry Roberts), our charter has been updated (thanks to Paul Berge), we’ve started an “inactive status” category for those not paying dues within 15 months and we’ve begun to collect memoirs and reference them on the website.  

Dave Collins suggested that we offer a “Lifetime Membership” in efforts to avoid yearly dues collection and perhaps encourage more to participate.  

Dick shared that the Leadership Council has adopted a new officer structure that named Dick as Chair, Paul Berge as President, Chuck Biss as Vice President, Bonney Shuman as Secretary and Sprague Ackley as Treasurer.  

Peter Hicks then announced that it was his intent to form a “European Chapter” of AIDC 100 that will attempt to meet with suggestions on how to be an even more effective organization.  

Discussion was then held on whether or not there was interest in meeting in 2005.  The attendees felt that this was, indeed desirable.  And, there was interest in providing another Forum similar to what was conducted this year.  

While the pro’s and con’s of several locations (hubs versus non-hubs...) was debated, it was agreed that there was a real advantage to a “non-commercial” (academic) site.  

The attendees agreed that the dates of October 26th and 27th would be our targets for 2005 and that we’d meet at Stony Brook again.   It was also suggested that we promote and include a tour of the library as part of our next event!

Another plea was made to get more assistance from our member companies in promoting next year’s Forum.  Larry Roberts suggested that those with such ideas contact Chuck Biss and/or work on the Program Committee to make this event as successful as possible. 

Dick then turned the meeting over to Dan Mullen and Tom Miller (President and Chairman of AIM Global) to discuss the “AIM/AIDC 100” relationship.  

AIM Relationship

Tom started by complimenting the group for putting together the successful Forum and felt that the academic setting was a good one.  He also gave a brief review of AIM’s history, including a reference to a “rocky period” from which they have emerged.  Their number one goal is to get financial stability and they feel they are in the process of recovery, realizing that this is something that cannot happen overnight. 

Tom continued by saying that he felt AIM and AIDC 100 have complimentary missions and that they should continue to look for ways to work together better.  AIM is committed to providing unbiased information and to work to accelerate the growth of the automatic data capture market.  Dan went into detail on how the organization was structured (AIM Global and the chapter network) and reviewed many of the offerings (publications, buyers guide, webinars...)
Promotional Efforts

Rick Bushnell reviewed promotional efforts for the Forum, and informed the group that part of this effort was signing up for a wire service. Rick feels this wire service could be a tool to help promote the expertise of the various AIDC 100 members, as there is a function to add CV’s to the service that will be searchable.

Old Timers Committee

Fran Beck presented information on the creation of an Old Timers Committee. Fran said that the idea was generated from George Wright (the elder of the Wright’s). After the formal presentation it was agreed that a change was needed to the AIDC 100 Charter to reflect this committee.  The first two members inducted are Hal Juckett and Dick Mindlin – both worthy of membership.
Sprague Ackley suggested that these individuals should be asked to pay dues, and everyone concurred. 

Sprague also suggested that family members of “celestial” members, if possible, should be contacted to let the heirs know of the individuals appointment to the AIDC 100. This suggestion was unanimously agreed upon and the Committee members were tasked with the responsibility of locating family members.

As a final note, the group agreed that a different name was needed for the committee. Committee members were tasked with creating a new name.  The new name is now LEGACY.
Request for Material for Afghanistan

Clive Hohberger advised the group that the Taliban destroyed all libraries in Afghanistan, which included all reference to and history of the western world. He asked the group to consider donating books or materials from their personal collection and sending it to Afghanistan. Paul Bergé asked Clive to come up with details on how and where the material should be sent.  

Treasurers Report

Sprague Ackley began his Treasurers Report by talking about the Stony Brook Library Endowment Fund. He said that all but $7,500 of the total money pledged had been collected. Following is a summary of the status of the endowment.

•  New endowment: $200K

•  Fulfills obligation to University

•  Endowment goal achieved

•  Allows dependable 5% cash generation

•  Additional earnings added to endowment

•  Remaining cash for operations: $40K

Sprague thanked the Stony Brook staff for all their hard work for the program, indicating that the staff participated in conference organization. He also mentioned that the department plans to add a quarter time assistant to help process new document donations.

Sprague indicated that the George Goldberg Memorial SCAN Project has been started, and a plague will be placed in the Library soon. He indicated that the initial goal of the project is to place the 1977, 1978 and 1979 issues of SCAN on the Stony Brook web site in a searchable format.

As for revenue for the group, Sprague reported the following:

•  January 2003 through June 2004

•  53 contributors (20% increase)

•  $30 requested per contribution

•  22 persons contributed more than $30*

•  7 persons contributed $100 or more**

•  1 person contributed $500 or more***

•  Total contributions = $2793 (84% increase)
Sprague also reported that the only expenses to date were $150.00 to incorporate the AIDC 100, and the annual $500.00 fee for the website. Larry Roberts pointed out that the $500.00 fee is not an annual fee, it was the initial development fee for the new site.

Sprague concluded his report by stating that the current pre-conference balance in the account is $3,213.00.

There was discussion that the net profit from the conference will likely be in the $1,000 range.

Historical Automatic Data Collection Presentations

Robert Rylander gave a presentation on developing educational courses on CD or DVD, PowerPoint, etc, and placing them on the web site. One objective would be to provide some revenue to the AIDC 100 as well as to the developer of the material.

After his presentation the group discussed whether this was appropriate for the AIDC 100 to pursue. The group agreed that the individual that creates the material should not be compensated, as that goes against the basis of this being a volunteer organization. Robert asked if the group would be interested in this project if no revenue were provided for the developers of the material. The group indicated this probably would be workable, but there would need to be a filter committee to review the content of the presentations before placing on the web site.

Website Committee Report

Larry Roberts presented an overview of the new web site.  During the review he specifically asked members to contribute suggestions for improvements to the site, for additional organizations to list in the Organizations section, and for opinions on the Forum to post in the Opinion section.

Stony Brook On-line Archives

Sprague Ackley reported that the objective of the on-line archives project is to make as much information as possible available on-line, starting with the SCAN newsletter. Sprague showed the group the various types of material that can be put on-line, and showed how much is currently available on-line.

Members of the group asked who the best point of contact is for getting information on the site. Sprague indicated that Jason Torre is the best person (jason.torre@stonybrook.edu).

Jason Torre reviewed the digital books collection and indicated that they are trying to get it to be searchable using the Google search engine. The goal is to have the material searchable within a year.

Chuck Mara gave a testimonial to Jason Torre & Kristen.  He mentioned that he called their office looking for some material and the very next day they had all the material laid out in a manner that was very easy and productive for review.  Rick Bushnell indicated he would like to do a press release based on Chuck’s experience.

As a final comment, Sprague mentioned that volunteers might be needed to review the OCR version of documents to validate that the scanned information remained intact.

Forum Summary

Paul Bergé presented a summary of the Truth in Technologies Forum held the day before.  He began by stating that many positive comments were received indicating that the Forum was the most informative event ever attended.

Paul indicated that there were a total of 122 registrations, with 52 of those being members of the AIDC 100, and 46 being delegates. The remaining registrants consisted of speakers and Stony Brook faculty and staff.

Paul reviewed the various methods used to promote the event, and thanked everyone and every company who helped make the event such a success. He then reviewed and thanked all of the various sponsors.

Many members offered suggestions for the 2005 event. Larry Roberts informed the group that the Leadership Council created a Program Committee, and those that are interested in helping to plan the 2005 event should contact Chuck Biss at bissc@hhp.com
Other Business

Brian Marcel thanked the group for all of the kind words and gestures that were given to him and Jessica during the recent loss of their beloved Liz. He then said that the AIDC 100 has done some wonderful things over the past year, and that he has enjoyed the long years of friendship and experiences he has had in this industry.

Peter Hicks reminded the group that the success of the AIDC 100 is attributable to the inspiration of George Goldberg, and if it weren’t for him this group would never be in existence today.

Teddy Goldberg thanked everyone and said that everyone’s participation, and the success of the events this week, is the greatest tribute of all to George.

The meeting concluded at 12:30pm.

Bonney Shuman

Larry Roberts
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